	Financial Assessment Guidance



	Social Workers should establish if an interpreter is required, and arrangements should then be made with the interpreter to inform the person concerned of the purpose of the meeting and the documentation that they are required to bring in support of their application for assistance with NRPF.




	At the meeting, Social Workers should advise the person that as they are presenting to the Local Authority as having No Recourse to Public Funds. THCSC is required to consider whether they are both eligible for support and destitute with no other means of support available to them.




	Social Workers should advise the person that in order for THCSC to undertake these assessments it requires them to sign a Declaration of Truth and Formal Consent form, so that it can accurately assess their application for assistance. It is imperative that you advise them or the interpreter to carefully read the declaration of truth form to ensure that they understand the vetting process that will be undertaken for the assessment. You should therefore have two copies ready for them to sign and date, one copy for your files and one for them to keep and refer to.



	Key Documents



	The person seeking a service should have sufficient identification - although this may not be possible if, for example, the person is fleeing domestic violence and abuse. In such cases evidence should be established at a later date via the assistance of a solicitor or the police; you should therefore seek to obtain detailed information by way of Police report or Solicitors letter



	If they do not bring the necessary documentation on first presentation, the assessment can still go ahead but the social worker must inform them that any decisions regarding provision of support can only be made when they have provided the appropriate documents, and they should have all the required documents before another interview is arranged.





	Those seeking a service should be asked to verify their identity and immigration status with the production of the following forms of identification: 

	· Passports and birth certificates for all members of the family; 

	· If available, travel documents e.g. return air tickets; 

	· Home Office papers (Application Registration Card (ARC), 	application letters or refusal letters) and solicitors' letters; and 

	· If available, bank account statements (from the last 3 months).



	All identification documents supplied must be original documents, which should be photo-copied or scanned. These documents must be retained on the relevant case file.



	If the applicant or any dependents have health needs, they must provide any documented evidence of ill health or disability for any member of the family, e.g. OT reports, mental health/psychiatric reports.



	It is important to note that documents obtained are there to be scrutinised and not as a tick box exercise. You therefore need to place into context information that you have been advised of which should coincide with key documents provided to you, as an example if bank statements have been given, look to establish where most of the transactions are taking place as they may differ substantially from the address where the person is purportedly residing. Also if the person provides you with a mobile telephone number enquire if this is pay as you go or through a service provider, as the service provider would have undertaken a credit check on the person prior to acceptance that may indicate they have additional undisclosed funds. Any concerns that you have can be referred to the Corporate Anti-Fraud Team for Investigation.






	Local Connection



	It is important to establish where the person has a local connection as it may be another local authority which has responsibility for this person;



	Local connection criteria need not always apply, for example, if the person is at risk of violence if they were to return to the local authority where they have a local connection;



	It should be stressed that social workers will follow up on the contact details given by those seeking a service to make enquiries to verify the local connection;



	If it is established that the person has a local connection with another local authority, social workers should refer the person to that local authority.




	Immigration Status of the Client



	Nominated persons will be able to contact the Home Office to check if the person concerned has a 'live' asylum application, been refused asylum, or has some other application pending;



	Social workers should have the documentation outlined in Key Documents to establish the status and identity of the applicant and his/her dependents and this should be cross-referenced with the Home Office as fully as possible;



	Social workers need to tell over-stayers they have a duty to inform the Home Office as they have approached the local authority for assistance.



	Social Workers should ensure that Home Office Status reports are undertaken for each client every three months to obtain an update on their immigration / asylum status.



	Destitution



	It is important to build up a clear picture of the family's circumstances and social workers need to assess if the client is indeed destitute, i.e. he/she has no means of supporting him/herself nor family or friends whom he/she can rely on for support;



	Social workers must consider if the information given both verbally and in documented form is credible. If they do not think it is credible, they must be confident that there is enough evidence to the contrary (taking care to record this) in case the local authority decision is subject to legal challenge



	Social Workers should be alert to changes within the family environment with particular attention being paid to newly purchased items that may indicate income from other sources.




	Completion of Assessment



	When the assessment is completed, the social worker should discuss the outcome of the assessment with their line manager



	If the family is in need of urgent/immediate support, the social worker should seek legal advice and discuss the case with the line manager. Authorisation must be sought from the Service Manager before any provision of immediate support is given.




	Finally, we would not expect you to investigate, your duty is to undertake the financial assessment that gives you the assurance that the family / person is genuinely subject to immigration control and has NRPF. If in any doubt record your concerns on the No Recourse to Public Funds Fraud Team Enquiry form stating the reason for the referral and why you believe the information the applicants have provided to you may not be credible. This will then be passed to one of the team to investigate and inform you of the outcome on the conclusion of the Investigation.



